MARCH 24, 2010 Message from the Commissioner

Hi, guys, 

There were 3 significant discussions at the draft meeting to review some operating procedures within the NABC. I have been meaning to summarize those discussions for some time, both to bring up to speed the guys who were not in attendance and to try to promote full understanding of the outcome of those discussions. 

First, we discussed a method to help the home manager in situations where the visiting manager does not provide instructions by the 5th of the month deadline: 

The result of the discussion is we want to use a default instructions process to help the home manager start playing games in the event of late instructions. We will not change our basic rule of sending instructions by the 5th of the month, and I don't want to get into a lot of arguments about when instructions were sent for penalties, etc. I think that just promotes bad feelings, and doesn't help the home managers to play the games when convenient for him. 

Instead, prior to the April games (by April 5th, please), everyone is asked send out (at least to Larry Bond and me) default instructions for both 4 and 5 game series, and then Larry will store them on the NABC website. The instructions should be in a single Word document or Excel spreadsheet. If there are multiple pages, say a page for 4 games and a page for 5 games, that is fine, as long as a team's generic instruction set can be stored as a single entity. 

Then, if a manager hasn't received instructions by the 6th, he would contact the opponent and if no answer by the 10th, he would go get the default instructions and could use them. I would think most instructions would still be there on time, and, of course, the home manager could choose to wait longer, but there would be a fallback, when needed. 

Default instructions should include the most frequently used "good" starting pitchers and the Home manager would need to be responsible for observing any carryover injuries. (In addition, for this year, I would like to be informed by the 10th, if you are going to use the default instructions, so that I can track this usage (to see if it is helping), and to provide a second look at any injury or pitcher over usage situations. So, for this year, you will need my OK to actually use the default instruction set) 

At this point, this a procedure for the league, rather than a rule change, but I would hope that all managers will comply this season. 

Secondly, there was a discussion about player and pitcher usage in NABC regular season games by teams out of contention for the playoffs: 

This was basically a restatement of the NABC's long standing policy (not rule) that in the spirit of good sportsmanship, all teams should play their best position players and use their best starting pitchers up to their maximum starts for the entire season. 

I know that this can be an emotional issue and, indeed, there were some comments that we shouldn't even need to have such a discussion. But, one of the reasons that we meet each year is to encourage a free and open exchange of ideas. Hopefully, everyone will accept this discussion as just that. 

There was brief discussion about whether we should have a rule to cover this, but I think all present agreed that crafting such a rule would be near impossible, and would likely cause more problems than it would be worth, so we left the discussion with the conclusion that all teams should simply use their best players all season. 

Finally, we discussed rain outs and the rescheduling of rained out games: 

Please make sure that you are NOT using a domed stadium for league games, since that would negate all rain delays and rain outs. If we want to change as a league to outlaw all rain situations, we can do that, but for now, rain delays and rain outs are part of out league, so please do NOT use a domed stadium. 

So, if a game is rained out before becoming an official game with a winner and loser, then it must be replayed. Our documented procedure was to replay those games outside of LM and send the resulting .BXS file to the commissioner to be fit into the schedule. 

I am changing this procedure to make things easier for all of us. If the rained out game is not the last game of a series, then simply reschedule the game as a doubleheader for the next scheduled day in the series. Also, if the game is the last game of a series and BOTH teams have the following day off, then the game can be rescheduled as a single game on the first day after the rain out. However, if neither of these situations is true, then you will need to use our previous procedure to replay the game outside of LM and send the resulting .BXS file to the commissioner to be fit into the schedule. Do not try to assign an outside of LM game to the schedule yourself. 

To reschedule a rained out game in LM, simply double-click on the rained out game, which will show a pop-up with 2 choices, box score and reschedule game. Then click on reschedule game. Then pick the date to reschedule, click reschedule and OK the confirmation screen. Then play the games in LM, as normal. I will document this revised procedure in our BBW setup document before the season begins. 

If there are any questions, please get back to me. Also, if anyone has any questions or concerns about these issues, or about my summary in any way, please let us all know. 

Thanks and looking forward to another great year. 

John

